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Pupils 
of the week  

Elsie Black 

Isla Coates 

Jakey Langan 

Year Two 

Bruno Leng 

Pippa Rowan 

Samuel              

Davisworth 

Riley Tombling 

Annie              

Shimwell-Edgar 

Home                  

discussion    

question                 

Stan asked…

What is the     

difference      

between falling 

out and         

bullying? 
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Please remember to download the My Child At School app so that you receive important messages! 

We’ve had a great week! On Wednesday, we invited four staff from other schools to come and 

see our fabulous curriculum in action. They were amazed at what they saw! Every child in 

every class was engaged with their learning. Behaviour was excellent and the standard of 

work children produced was superb I felt so very proud of our school family as we visited each 

classroom. On Thursday, Y3/4 children experienced a Meet the Greeks workshop, delivered 

virtually by Durham University. They learned lots of interesting facts! Finally, I’ve seen 

some lovely, caring behaviour during lunch times this week. Well done, folks! Mrs Channing         

Act of Kindness                                                                                               
This week, this award goes to Tyler Morgan. He is kind, caring and has the most 

beautiful manners! It also goes to Evelyn Rice who has been a caring friend. 

What is bullying?                                                                                                            
From time to time, children may state that they are being bullied. It is really important 
that we take this seriously, but also that we take time to understand what they mean 

when they say ‘being bullied’. It’s important that we have a shared understanding 
within our school community of what bullying is.             

The Anti Bullying Alliance states that, ‘Bullying is the repetitive, intentional hurting 
of one person or group by another person or group, where the relationship    

involves an imbalance of power. It can happen face to face or online.’  
Falling out with friends, being tackled during football or children not sharing         

equipment at playtime may be upsetting for children, but cannot be classed as 
‘bullying’.                                                                                                                      

We believe every member of our school family, regardless of gender, sexuality, faith, 
culture or socio-economic background has a right to ‘feel welcome and safe, which in 

relation to bullying means we work to: 
• provide a happy and secure environment for all our pupils so they may feel safe 

at all times 
• develop a mutual respect for each other so that pupils and adults alike will treat 

each other with consideration and tolerance 
• through a broad curriculum including PHSCE -Personal, Social, Health and     

Citizenship Education to enable children to fulfil their potential and help develop 
their self worth so that everyone will feel valued as a member of our school 
community 

• identify possible children at risk (including risk of radicalisation or extremist 
views and/or material) and to monitor and assist them, if necessary, involving 
parents to help prevent bullying 

• deal with bullying incidents in a swift, firm and decisive manner (showing       
children, we find this behaviour unacceptable) 

 
Talking with children about the difference between unkind behaviour, falling out and 
bullying, so that they have a good understanding of the difference between these, is a 
worthwhile thing to do - Stan’s discussion question for this week may just spark a         
conversation!  

Please book your 
child’s school 

meals via MCAS 
by midnight on      
Saturday. The 
menu will be 

locked on Sunday! 
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If you’d like to run a club for our younger children, please let us know!                  

Global Council Top Tip: Give unwanted clothes to charity, rather than throwing them away!               

Thank you, Councillor Moorhouse! 
I am delighted that Councillor Heather Moorhouse's bid for additional       
funding for ICT equipment for our school has been successful. This 

amount will enable us to purchase four additional laptops for children 
who struggle to access online learning at home. What great news! 

What has Toby seen this 
week?  

This week, Toby has been very     
impressed with how hard        
children have worked on their                  
assessments.                                         
Children across the school have       
completed tests and quizzes to 
see how much of their learning 
they have remembered and 
demonstrate how well they are 
able to use their knowledge and 
skills!                                                         
Toby was really proud of those 
children who tried their best and            
persevered, even when they 
found things tricky.  
Children are given tests from 
time to time so that  
teachers are able to 
see gaps in their 
learning, using this 
information to plan 
future lessons.  
Well done,          
everyone!  

                                 Important dates for your diary              

 14th March: Parents’ and Carers’ consultation meetings appointment    

booking system closes                                                                                                 

18th March: Comic relief and Sport relief combined! Children may come to 

school in sporty clothes as they’ll be taking part in silly sport sessions! Red 

noses will be on sale during the week beginning 14th March!                                                                                                  

21st March: 3.30pm - 6.30pm Parents’ and Carers’ consultation meetings 

on Teams (booking via My Child At School app)  Miss Burley’s class only                                                                                                                                                      

22nd March: 3.30pm - 6.30pm Parents’ and Carers’ consultation meetings 

on Teams (booking via My Child At School app) All classes                                                                                               

23rd March: 3.30pm - 6.30pm Parents’ and Carers’ consultation meetings 

on Teams (booking via My Child At School app)  Not Miss Burley’s class                                                        

28th March: 6pm East Barnby residential visit information session for Y6 

parents on Teams (via Mrs Murton’s Teams page)                                         

4th April: Dress rehearsal of Y3/4 and Y4/5 performance for whole school                                                                                                                

5th April: 1.30pm and 6pm Y3/4 and Y4/5 performance in 

the Lower School hall for families (info to follow)                                                                                    

8th April: Break up for the holiday!                                                                                                                         

25th April: Return to school for more learning through fun! 

Singing group 

(free)                                              

Tuesday                         
11.45am - 12.15pm 

Mrs Fletcher 

Years Three and 

Four and Mrs    

Football team 

(free) 

Wednesday                                    
3.20pm - 4.20pm                               
Mark Shimwell 

Years Five and 

Six 

  

Cross Country 

(free)                                   

Please bring warm clothes 

Thursday                                          

12.00 - 12.30pm  

Mrs Davis                                   

Mr Moore and 
Mrs Murton’s 

class 

Miss Tucker’s Gardening 
(£3 per session, payable on 

MCAS) 

Thursday                                       
3.10pm - 4.10pm                               

Miss Tucker 

Key Stage Two 

Multi sports                    

(not football) 

(Charge applies) 

Friday                           
3.00pm - 4.10pm  
Mark Shimwell 

Years One to Six 

Football 

(Charge applies) 

 

Friday                           

3.10pm - 4.30pm  

Mark Cromack 

Years Three to 

Six 

Welcome to Megan, who          

returned to our school family this 

week. It’s been lovely to see her 

catching up with old friends! 

Lunchtime Award                                                                                                              

This week, our lunchtime 

award goes to          

Ella Pearson and        

Mabel Steel-Brewster.                                      

Red noses will be on sale for £1.50 each (cash, please, not 

via online payment) in classes from Monday 14th March. 

Parents’ and Carers’ Evenings        
The deadline for booking 

online appointments through 
the MYAC app is Monday 14th 

March.  
Appointments via Microsoft 

Teams will be available from 
3.30pm - 6.30pm on the           

following dates:  
 

21st March: Miss Burley’s 
class and Mrs Davies’ class 
only 
 
22nd March: All classes,      
except Mrs Davies’ class 
 
23rd March: All classes,        
except Miss Burley’s class 


